
Dear Requester 
  
Request for Information: Ref NCC-042355-19 

  
Thank you for your request for information relating to [CYP] 
  
I can confirm that the Council holds this information, please see attached response 
and policy. 
  
However, part of this information is not recorded centrally in a way that would allow 
us to readily extract it and it would require a manual search of individual records to 
identify the detail you have requested.   
  
You may be aware that there is a statutory limit to the amount of time authorities are 
required to spend retrieving and collating information in order to respond to a 
request.  This is defined in the Fees and Appropriate Limit Regulations and currently 
stands at 2.5 days or 18 hours.  We estimate that it will take one officer in excess of 
2.5 days to locate the information you have requested.   
  
It would involve looking through all the agendas for that year and cross-checking with 
the child’s personal files. In 2018-19, there were 79 Fair Access panels held, each 
with their own agenda. These hold up to 25 children on them that would need to be 
extracted. We estimate for one officer to do this would exceed the appropriate limit 
under the act. 
 
Under Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act we are not obliged to process 
requests that exceed this limit. 
  
If you can narrow the scope of your request in some way we may be able to provide 
some information, although I cannot guarantee that this will be the case. For 
instance [offer ways to refine the request if possible eg 2 years instead of 5, a 
distinct area of the county instead of countywide etc) Any refined request we 
receive will be treated as a new request.  
  
I am sorry that I cannot be more helpful in the parts of the request you have asked 
for. 
 
We trust the answered questions, now resolves your enquiry.   

However should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact me directly 

on the details below.  

We suggest all requesters search under our publication scheme in advance of requesting 

information under the freedom of information act. 

 

Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR, s and answers on its 

website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-

log/ 
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You can use the search facility using keywords  
You have the right to ask us to review this decision.  If you wish to do so or if you 
wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please 
write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West 
Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail complaints@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the 
reference number above.   
  
  
Yours sincerely 

  
  
Complaints and Information Team  
Nottinghamshire County Council 
  
  
  
  
View our privacy notice at www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/privacy 

Complaints & Information Team, Nottinghamshire County Council,  
County Hall, Loughborough Rd, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
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